Town Center Design Workshop

October 27, 2007 8:00 a.m. - noon

Summary Report

Introduction

The Road Safety Working Group, appointed by the Cape Elizabeth Town Council, hosted a public design workshop for the intersection located at Route 77/Shore Rd/Scott Dyer Rd on Saturday, October 27, 2007, from 8:00 a.m. to noon at the Cape Elizabeth Town Hall.

Purpose

The workshop was intended to gather community input and talent in designing an intersection that not just moves cars, but also is appealing to pedestrians and visually compatible with the character of Cape Elizabeth.

Publicity

A variety of notification techniques were used to maximize public attendance. A press release was issued to all the local newspapers, several of which included articles on the workshop. The Cape Courier included an announcement and an article was posted on the Town webpage. 

In addition, invitations were mailed to the abutters near the intersection and to the Town Council and Planning Board. Direct abutters were also notified personally by town staff.

Attending

The workshop was well attended by property owners adjacent to the intersection, people from other parts of town and members of the Road Safety Working Group. The attendance list is attached. 

Staff attending included Bob Malley, Public Works Director, Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner, Steve Harding, Town Engineer and Tom Errico, Traffic Engineer for the town.

Meeting Agenda

The meeting agenda is attached. 

The workshop began with introductions by Cynthia Dill, Town Councilor and Chair of the Road Safety Working Group. 

Shawn Smith, MDOT, then described existing conditions and a draft design for the intersection with a traffic installed, referring to a large plan posted for public review. Tom Errico then described a variety of traffic design techniques than can be used, referring to a powerpoint presentation that included pictures of planted islands, chokers and roundabouts.

During both presentations, attendees posed many questions regarding the need for a light, removal of existing trees, and pedestrian accommodations. After a discussion of the issues raised, attendees were asked to hold further comments in order to reserve time for the design portion of the workshop. 

Attendees were then asked to walk to the intersection. During this site visit, participants observed the lack of pedestrian facilities, road alignments, existing trees, driveway locations, and possible areas for enhanced landscaping.

Break-out group designs

Upon return from the site walk, Richard Berman directed participants to break into three groups. One group focused on an option where the intersection was separated into 2 intersections and a second group focused on a traffic light. A third group had no designation.

Team 1 developed two final alternatives. Concept Plan A included a 4-way intersection where Scott Dyer Rd would be relocated to the south of the real estate and Dr. Dickenson buildings. This option would require significant acquisition of right-of-way from private property owners.

Team 1, Concept B was developed by the bulk of Team 1. It includes replacing the intersection with a roundabout located just south of the current intersection.

Team 2 developed a design where Scott Dyer Rd and Shore Rd both intersect Shore Rd at different points. No traffic light at either intersection is proposed.

Team 3’s design retains the essential intersection with some minor realignment, installs a traffic light and includes a planted island as part of a new left-turn lane.

Concept plans are attached.

Red dot priorities

After the teams were done, they displayed their designs and presented them to the workshop attendees. The final task of attendees was to place red dots on the features they liked best of all the designs. The red dots can be used to indicate popular features in the designs, rather than a strong preference for one design. For example, the dots suggest that landscaping in and/or adjacent to the intersection is desired.

It should be noted that all participants were pleased that the design workshop was held and their opinions solicited.
Next Steps

Now that the design workshop has been held, the Town Council will review the results of the workshop and determine which ideas should be incorporated into the intersection design. It should be noted that the design workshop is an excellent technique for generating ideas, but those ideas then need to be tested for compatibility with other goals of the project, including:

•meeting traffic movement standards (See Wilbur Smith evaluation), 

•considering private property access and ownership impacts, 

•addressing pedestrian safety concerns, and 

•fitting within financial constraints.
